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Palestinian Actions at ICC Trigger U.S. Law Requiring Suspension of Aid; Administration Must Immediately Cut Funding to PA, Says Ros-Lehtinen
(Washington, DC) – U.S. Rep. Ileana Ros-Lehtinen, Chairman of the Middle East and North Africa Subcommittee, made the following statement in response to the Palestinian Liberation Organization’s (PLO) actions triggering United States Public Law 113-235 which prohibits assistance to the Palestinian Authority (PA) if “the Palestinians initiate an International Criminal Court (ICC) judicially authorized investigation, or actively support such an investigation, that subjects Israeli nationals to an investigation for alleged crimes against Palestinians.” On June 25, 2015, the PLO delivered documents to the ICC in support of an investigation. Statement by Ros-Lehtinen:
“As the PLO has admitted, the Palestinians have provided information to the ICC in active support of moving toward a formal investigation of Israeli nationals. U.S. law has clearly been triggered requiring the suspension of aid to the PA if the Palestinians actively support such an investigation at the ICC. The administration must immediately enforce the law and cut funding to the PA. By blatantly ignoring the law’s language and purposefully misinterpreting Congress’ intent, the Obama administration is only emboldening Abu Mazen to continue his campaign at the ICC and elsewhere and is undermining peace between Palestinians and the democratic Jewish State of Israel in the process.”

